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TOWN OF WESTMINSTER
11 South Street
WESTMINSTER, MASSACHUSETTS 01473
(978) 874-7409  Fax (978) 874-7460
BOARD OF HEALTH

                           MINUTES FOR OCTOBER 17, 2018 BOH MEETING

In Attendance: Board of Health Members: Dr. Michael Popik, Chairman, Mr. Edward Simoncini, H. Christopher Redkey; Health Agent Ms. Rita McConville
Guests: Mr. Scott Peoples, Peoples Engineering, Mr. Nicholas Lugbaver 61-A Old Oak Ave, Ms. Jill Normandin, 12 Estabrook Park Drive.

4:30 p.m. Dr. Popik announced that the meeting was open and was being recorded by Ms. McConville
Vouchers were approved and signed for Moore Medical for flu clinic supplies, MHOA 2018 annual conference Ms. McConville & Ms. Loree will attend, renewal of Title 5 Soil Evaluator Certification for Ms. Loree.
Minutes were approved and signed for August 8th & September 19th.
Mr. Scott Peoples; Peoples’ Engineering discussed 63 Old Oak Ave abutters list. Mr. Peoples turned in the notification cards (green card) that had been sent to the abutters. Variance request from 10 feet to 5 feet from the property line was proposed for the tight tank that will replace a cesspool. The tight tank will have 2 separate tanks one for black water and another for grey water. The Board advised the Engineer and the Agent that the property line stakes need to be visible during inspection. The Board was all in favor of the variance.
Mr. Ken Gendron: LSP was invited to discuss solar farm regulations. Mr. Gendron was not in attendance.  He is no longer the LSP for the Town of Westminster.
Tobacco Alliance: designed and disseminated a survey to all tobacco merchants in town.
subject: Massachusetts  Minimum legal age for tobacco products and sales. Asking merchants to fill out and mail survey back to BOH. Board instructed the Agent to visit each facility and follow up on all surveys so the Board can make an informed decision.  
Agents Update:

1. 50 Honey Bee Lane. Follow up on letter to ZBA.   Dr. Popik will attend ZBA meeting on behalf of the Board of Health.

2. The Meadows at West Hill Condos. Ms. McConville received an e mail from their attorney with photos of  alarm. The bulb alarm is not visible from the street, and the tree branches and brush have not been trimmed yet.   Ms. McConville sent a reminder to the Hodan Property managers and the Condo Association of the deadline of 12/5/2018. 
3. MAHB conference is designed for Board members, on November 10 & 17th if they wish to attend.

Boards Concerns:

1. Bakers Grove septic inspections: how many have been done and what was the outcome. Ms. McConville  explained the 2017 and 2018 inspections were completed many passed Title 5 inspection, a few required repairs, and 1 failure. 

2. Well drilling report. Ms. McConville had no heard back from Mr. Hallem at Mass DEP. 

3. Dr.Popik suggested we update Town website of older sites and links.

4. Discussed keeping food sampling products safe using time and temperature approach at outdoor food events.
5.  Medication drop off Kiosk (located in the Police Station).   Who will pay for pick up costs?  In the fall and spring the state arranges for free pick up of medication, BOH payed for 2 shipments of medications in July.
Ms. Jill Normandin discussed with the Board concerns she has of solar regulations. The Board discussed that the Planning Board has plans for changes in the zoning regulations, as Mr. Wallace had attended a Board of Health Meeting on 9/19/2018 to discuss the upcoming public meeting along with the November special town meeting proposal of new or amended solar and zoning regulations. 
Ms. McConville discussed the plans for hydroelectric power at Crocker Pond.

 6:10 P.M.   Dr. Popik made a motion to adjourn. Mr. Simoncini seconded the motion, all in favor

 6:10 P.M.  Meeting was adjourned 
__________________________     _______________________________      _____________________________                                              
            Dr. Michael Popik         
                  Edward Simoncini

        H. Christopher Redkey
Attachments:
Abutters’ notification receipts for 63 Old Oak Ave

Letter to ZBA from BOH
